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McCord, Harrison To Speak At 
Baccalaureate,Commencement 

DR. GEORGE R. Harrison, 
Dean of the School of Science at 
the Massachusetts Institute of 
Technology, will deliver the ad-
dress at the 46th Commence-
ment exercise of the Rice In-
stitute to be held on May 29. 

STUDENT SENATE 

Herz Appointed 
Interim Editor 
Until Election 

By BARRY MOORE 

The Student Senate's main 
chore last Wednesday night was 
the filling of the vacancy in the 
Tlfresher editorial staff. The Sen-
ate expressed the feeling that in 
spite of last week's referendum, 
the action of the old Student 
Council should not be ignored; 
and in line with this reasoning it 
was decided that a temporary ed-
itor should be appointed (effec-
tive June 15) to fill the office of 
editor of the Thresher until an 
all-school election can be held 
next fall. 

Claire Plungian was nominated 
for this position. At this point it 
was expressed that to appoint 
Claire, the assistant editor of the 
Thresher, now on disciplinary 
probation, would indirectly be 
approving her actions causing 
probation. 

As a result her appointment 
was defeated and Buddy Herz 
was appointed by the Senate as 
temporary editor. The election is 
to take place two weeks after 
school starts next semester. Both 
Plungian and Herz, as well as 
others who file in time, will be 
eligible to run. 

George Clark, Student Center 
Committee chairman, reported 
that bookshelves would soon be 

(Continued on Page 3) 

The Reverend Doctor James I. 
McCord, Dean and Professor of 
Systematic Theology in the Aus-
t i n Presbyterian Theological 
Seminary, in Austin, Texas, and 
President-elect of the Princeton 
Theological Seminary, Princeton, 
New Jersey, will deliver the Bac-
calaureate sermon on May 28. 

THE REVEREND Frank Dent, 
Minister of Saint Andrew's Meth-
odist Church, Houston, will de-
liver the invocation and benedic-
tion at Commencement. 

Dr. Harrison is a physicist who 
is widely known for his achieve-
ments in the studies of atomic 
structure and the design of auto-
matic instruments for making 
measurements and computations 
concerning the structures of 
atoms. 

HE WAS the first Director of 
M.I.T.'s f a m o u s Spectroscopy 
Laboratory and as such did much 
to make M.I.T. an important 
center of research in this branch 
of science. He was the recipient 
of the Rumford Medal of the 
American Academy in 1939; and 
for his work with the Office of 
Scientific Research and Develop-
ment during^ World War II, Dr. 
Harrison was awarded the War 
Department Medal of Freedom 
and the Presidential Medal for 
Merit. He hold honorary doctor-
ates from a number of institu-
tions. 

DR. McCORD has held other 
positions which include the pas-
torate of the Westminster Pres-
byterian Church, Manchester, 
New Hampshire; the pastorate of 
the U n i v e r s i t y Presbyterian 
Church, Austin, Texas; and was 
Professor*of Bible at the Uni-
versity of Texas. In the interest 
of the church he has traveled 
extensively — l e c t u r i n g and 
preaching in Great Britain, the 
Netherlands, Canada, Czechoslo-
vakia, and South America. Dur-
ing the summer of 1956 he was 
Visiting Professor of the Pres-

(Continued on Page 2) 

AFTER 43 YEARS 

DR. HUBERT E. BRAY 
WILL RETIRE THIS YEAR 
Dr. Hubert E. Bray, longtime 

mathematics professor at Rice, 
will retire at the end of the cur-
rent school year, it was learned 
this week. 

Dr. Bray, whose forty-three 
years on the Rice faculty cannot 
be matched by any present fac-
ulty member, received the first 
Ph. D. ever awarded by the Rice 
Institute in 1918. He received his 
bachelor's degree from Tufts, in 
Boston, and bis Master's degree 
at Harvard. 

S e c o n d only to Dr. Bray's 
achievements in the field of ma-
thematics, where he is member of 
every major mathematical so-
ciety and the author and co-au-
thor of many learned papers, 
are his services to Rice and the 
Southwest Conference in athle-

tics. 
Dr. Bray played soccer as an 

undergraduate, later coached the 
Rice tennis team, and from 1935 
until last year was Rice's faculty 
representative to the Southwest 
Conference. He is the only man 
who has ever been president of 
this body twice. At Rice, he has 
been chairman of the Committee 
on Outdoor Sports since 192Q. 

The faculty has honored Dr. 
Bray by keeping him as Secre-
tary of the Faculty since 1935. 
In his own mathematics depart-
ment Dr. Bray was Department 
Chairman from 1935 until 1957. 
Dr. Bray has been recognized na-
tionally by a listing in the Who's 
Who of American Men of Science. 
He has also served as an asso-
ciate of Jones College. 

THAD N. MARSH 
Assistant to Dr. Houston 

Dead Week 
Begins Today 
Dead Week, the week of 

preparation for final finals, be-
gins today, Friday, May 8. Dur-
ing this week, any hour exams 
not previously scheduled may 
not be given. No campus or-
ganizations will hold meetings 
during this week. 

Finals begin next Friday, 
May 15, and last until Mon-
day, May 25. 

Honor Council 
Elects Officers 

Neil Anderson was elected 
chairman o| the '59-'60 Honor 
Council Monday. He is a junior 
history major, and the hew vice-
president of the Forensic Society. 
This will be his second year on 
the Council. 

Charlotte Reeves, a junior Eng-
lish major from Houston was 
elected vice-chairman. This" will 
be her fourth year on the Coun-
cil. 

Diana Thomas, from Dallas, 
was elected secretary for what is 
to be her second year. She is a 
sophomore German major and is 
the newly elected vice-president 
of Der Eulenspiegel. 

Roy Nolen, a junior architect 
from Montgomery, Alabama, was 
elected trial clerk for the second 
year in a row. This will also be 
his second year on the Honor 
Council. He has recently been 
elected senator.from Wiess Col-
lege. 

Debate Club 
Elects Officers 

Officers for 1959-60 were 
elected last week by the Foren-
sic Society. They are Charles 
Pamell, president; Neil Ander-
son, vice-president; Harry Rea-
soner, treasurer; Jim Bob Doty, 
secretary; and John E. Wolf, 
historian. 

The executive committee voted 
to give letter awards to Neil An-
derson, Harry fteasoner, Gary 
Webb, and John Wolf. 

Marsh, Eubank 
Get New Posts 

Dr. Houston this week announced the appointments 
of Mr. Thad N. Marsh as assistant to the president and 
Mrs. Thomas Eubank as advisor to women. These appoint-
ments are effective for the academic year 1959-1960. 

Mr. Marsh, an assistant professor of English at Rice, 
will replace Dr. John E. Par-
ish who will return to his 
full-time duties as associate 
professor of English at the In-
stitute. A faculty member usually 
holds the position of assistant to 
the president; others who have 
served in this capacity are Mr. 
James Morehead, professor of ar-
chitecture, and Dr. W. H. Mas-

Senior Prom Set 
For May 26th 

The 1959 Senior Prom will be 
held at the Houston Country Club 
on Tuesday, May 26 from 9:00 
until 1:00. The dance this year 
will be a breakfast dance with 
Albino Torres, orchestra playing. 

For the usual intermission 
times, there will be a jazz combo 
for those who care to indulge. 
The price will be $7.50 which in-
cludes set-ups. Tickets will go 
on sale in the colleges next week. 
Shirley Baca is in charge of 
ticket sales, and Skippy Johnson 
is co-chairman. The dance is 
formal. 

On Wednesday, May 27, there 
is to be a picnic for the Seniors 
at Tennwood. Swimming, golf, 
and games will be available. 
Everyone is invited to come and 
bring a picnic lunch. The refresh-
ments will be compliments of the 
class of 1959. 

terson, professor of history. 
Mrs. Paula Mosle, presently 

advisor to women, is resigning to 
move to Dallas where her hus-
band will be in charge of a new 
branch of Rotan Mosle & Com-
pany. 

Mr. Marsh came to the Rice 
Institute in 1954; he holds an A. 
B. from the University of Kan-
sas, Bachelor of Arts, Master of 
Arts, and Bachelor of Literature 
degrees from Oxford, England; 
he was elected to Phi Beta Kap-
pa at Kansas; he was selected as 
a Rhodes scholar in 1949; and he 
is now a member of the Texas 
Committee of Selection of Rhodes 
Scholars. He is married to the 
former Patricia Cunningham, a 
graduate of Rice, class of 1953. 

Mrs. Eubank is the former 
Nancy Moore and was graduated 
in 1955 from Rice with a Bache-

lor of Arts de-
gree in Romance 
Languages; she 
is a member of 
Phi Beta Kappa 
and was a recip-
ient of the Rice 
Service Award. 
While a student 
at Rice she was 

secretary of the Student Asso-
ciation, president of the Eliza-
beth Baldwin Literary Society, 
and vice president of the sopho-
more class. Her husband is also 
a Rice graduate, class of 1951. 

NEW FACULTY MEMBERS 
FOR '59-'60 ANNOUNCED 

President Houston's office has 
released a partial ljst of new fac-
ulty appointments for the coming 
academic year. 

Dr. Walter I). Bonner of Cor-
nell will join the Biology"Depart-
ment as a professor. His special-
ty is plant physiology. Dr. Clark 
P. Read of Johns Hopkins will 
also be a biology professor. He 
received his Ph. D. from Rice in 
1950. 

Mr. Edward G. Purdy and Mr. 
Thomas J. Donnelly will be as-
sistant professors of geology. 

Dr. Louis H. Mackey of Yale 
will be associate professor of 
philosophy. 

Dr. Edgar O. Edwards of 
Princeton will be the first to hold 
theTchair of Reginald Henry Har-
grove Professor of Economics, 
and Dr. Leslie Wright of the 
University of Edinburgh will be 
visiting professor of economics 
for the first semester. 

Dr. Francis L. Loewenheim will 
join the History Department as 
an assistant professor, and Mr. 
David Ogg will be a visiting pro-
fessor in the department. 

Dr. Paul R. Pasley will join 

the Department of Mechanical 
Engineering as associate profes-
sor. Mr. Harry A. Deans, a Rice 
graduate, will be assistant pro-
fessor of chemical engineering, 
and Dr. L. Bryce Anderson will 
be associate professor. 

Mr. Alan Crowe, from England, 
will be an instructor in physics, 
and Dr. Paul L. Donoho, a Rice 
graduate, will be assistant pro-
fessor of physics. 

Nuclear Reactor 
To Be On Rice TV 

The final broadcast of the Rice 
Institute Television Program for 
this Academic year will be shown 
on KTRK-TV (Channel 13) at 
two o'clock, Sunday, May 24. The 
series will, close with a discus-
sion of one of the most timely 
&nd interesting research instru-
ments now in use at Rice, the re-
cently acquired nuclear reactor 
in the department of Chemical 
Engineering. 

On hand to describe the re-
actor's operation will be Dr. W. 

(Continued on Page 3) 
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Want To Write For '59 Thresher? 
All those who are interested in 

w r i t i n g any column in the 
Thresher next year—features, so-
ciety, movie reviews, or some-
thing startlingly new and DIF-

FERENT—are urged to submit a 

sample of their skill to Buddy 

Herz or Claire Plungian, by 

leaving it in the Thresher office. 

JIM E. CUNNINGHAM 
COMPANY 
IN THE VILLAGE 

Chrysler Products Specialists 
Repairs to All Makes & Models of Cars 

2421 TANGLEY HOUSTON 5, TEXAS 
— JA 6-3556 — 

Delta Phi Alpha 
Adds 2 Members 

Delta Phi Alpha, the honorary 
German fraternity, inducted two 
new members at a meeting Mon-
day night. The new members are 
Bill McGrath and Marcia Kent. 

Michael B. McNeil was the re-
cipient of the annual Delta Phi 
Alpha Book Award. 

Dr. Niels Nielsen, professor of 
philosophy and, religious thought, 
spoke to the group on the Cath-
olic and Protestant relationships 
in post-war Germany. 

HOW 
THAT 
RING 
GETS 
AROUND 

i 

THE TAREYTON RING MARKS THE REAL T H I N G ! 

HERE'S HOW TAREYTON'S DUAL FILTER WORKS: 

1. It combines an efficient pure 
white outer filter... 

2. with a unique inner filteV of ACTI-
VATED CHARCOAL . . . which has been 
definitely proved to make the smoke 
of a cigarette milder and smoother. 

N E W DUAL FILTER 
Product of is our mtddlr name 

RONDELET RESULTS 

O'KELLY CHOSEN QUEEN, 
WELL RICE WINS RACE 

By BILL DELANJEY 
Sammie O'Kelly, vice president 

of the Student Association, was 
crowned queen of the 1959 Ron-
delet pageant to climax a "suc-
cessful" weekend of campus fes-
tivities which saw Will Rice col-
lege, led by Mike Yarborough and 
Robert Johnson, spurt, to victory 
in the traditional foam and frolic 
of the beer-bike race. 

In a lavish Louis XIV setting 
at the Houston Club, Riceites and 
their dates let loose with a last 
big fling of the year in the Sat-
urday night of dance and enter-
tainment which followed the cor-
onation. Rilda Richardson and 
Tommie Lou Storm were the 
queen's princesses. Among Ron-
delovlies were duchesses repre-
senting numerous nearby univer-
sities. Margie Moore was Ronde-
let chairman. 

Rivaling the Kentucky Derby in 
its own quaint way was the beer-
bicycle race of Saturday after-
noon. The near-mile-long course 
was noisy with jovial spectators 
and confused sounds from walkie-
talkies posted near the quarter-
marks to report the event. 

Baker took an early lead on 

McCORD.., 
(Continued from Page 1) 

byterian Theological Seminary of 
the South Campinas, Brazil. 

DR. HOUSTON, President of 
the Institute, will present the di-
plomas to the graduating seniors 
and to those who will receive 
advanced degrees. • In all, there 
are 479 candidates for degrees. 
There are 315 candidates for the 
bachelor of arts degree, 28 for 
the bachelor of science in physical 
education, 57 for the bachelor of 
science in various fields of engi-
neering, 11 for the bachelor of 
science in architecture, 34 for the 
master of arts, 10 for the master 
of science, 1 for the master in 
architecture, and 23 for the doc-
tor of philosophy. 

the bikes, aided by the superb 
drinking of Bob May. Wiess took 
over as Baker floundered in the 
pits, and a spectacular burst by 
Freshman Mike Yarborough surg-
ed Will Rice into the lead, which 
they were able to maintain to the 
finish. 

Long weeks of zealous labor at 
Kay's were rewarded as Hanszen, 
as usual, excelled in the beer 
drinking. But plagued by bike 
trouble and over-anxious partici-
pants, Hanszen was never in the 
running, for all practical pur-
poses. Chuck Roeser and Jack 
Lowe were standouts among the 
brilliant Hanszen chugaluggers. 

Baker Takes 
Brown Award 

Baker College has won its f i rs t 
Brown Award af ter having placed 
second and third in earlier com-
petitions, the Brown Award Com-
mittee announced last week. The 
Prize money, amounting to two 
hundred dollars, will be placed in 
the college's general fund as no 
plans to spend it have yet been 
made, college officers said. 

Minit Man 
Car Wash 

America's Fastest 
Finest 

Car Washing 

5001 S. MAIN 

6900 HARRISBURG 

$1 with Rice ID 

for i s emit 

j - w « ' . v i 

<*i igag4 k i i i< k i i i r i n t : 

w o d f l i n ^ r i n g 

P r i c e s I n c l u d e F e d e r a l T a x 

T e r m s A r r a n g e d T o F i t Y o u r B u d g e t 
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SENATE... 
(Continued from Page 1) 

installed in Sammy's. They will 
probably be of the large wheeled 
variety. A television set is to 
be ordered very soon, and the 
juke box is to be moved to the 
basement. 

The question about thef t in the 
parking lot was brought up. 
Wayne Hanson reported that in 
the past meddlers have been 
caught and handled by the prop-
er police authorities. If, however, 
stealing is discovered, students 
should report it to Dean Sims, 
and an extra officer will be placed 
in the parking lot for about a 
week. 

The Senate's new faculty ad-
visor is Dr. John Pickard of the 
English Depai-tment. 

The Fi*eshman Guidance Com-
mittee for next year will be made 
up of Jack Hollon from Baker, 
Pete Newstead from Hanszen, 
Barbara Long from Jones, Chuck 
Berry from Wiess, and David 
Werner from Will'Rice# 

At the recommendation of Ger-
ald Dansby, current chairman of 
the Forum Committee, Neil An-
derson was appointed to that po-
sition by the Senate. 

The Social Calendar for next 
years has almost been filled. It 
is now posted in the S.A. office. 
Saturday night dates in January 
and February, 1950, are marked 
in pencil, for the basketball 
schedule has not yet been re-
ceived by the Social Committee 

Soldier's Pictures 
Now on * Exhibit 

The watercolors of Sam Cham-
berlain, a s o 1 d i e r-artist who 
painted his experiences in the 
Mexican War, are on exhibit in 
Fondren Library this month. 

They are on loan from the San 
Jacinto Museum of History at the 
San Jacinto battleground. The 
pictures are displayed in the sec-
ond floor foyer of the library. 

NUCLEAR. • • 

(Continued from Page 1) 

W. Akers, chairman of the de-
partment, and Dr. Thomas W. 
Leland, Jr., assistant professor 
of Chemical Engineering, who 
has charge of the reactor research 
program. 

Professors Akers and Leland 
will explain the reactor and its 
work to the program's regular 
host, T. N. Marsh, assistant pro-
fessor of English at Rice. 

During the course of the half-
hour program, the nuclear re-
actor will be shown in actual op-
eration as the power of its ura-
nium core is released in a con-
trolled and self-sustaining chain 
reaction. Dr. Leland will show 
also in this demonstration the 
several different safety devices 
that are automatically set in ac-
tion by the reactor. Dr. Akers 
will explain the research that is 
possible at Rice through the use 
of the nuclear reactor, and dis-
cuss the program of research 

Agora Elects 
Co - Chairmen 

Charles Parnell and Newton 
Burkett were elected co-chair-
men of next year's Agora, the 
discussion group which meets 
every Tuesday during the regular 
class schedule. The club holds 
informal discussions on philoso-
phy, literature, and government. 

Parnell and Burkett tied for 
the office of chairman. 

planned for the device. 
Dr. Akers is a graduate of Tex-

as Technological College, and a 
doctor of philosophy of the Uni-
versity of Michigan. He has been 
at Rice since 1947. Dr. Leland is 
a graduate of Texas A&M Col-
lege and the University of Mich-
igan, and holds a Ph. D. de-
gree from the University of Tex-
as. He came to the Rice faculty 
in 1954. 

Shop at The 

RICE CAMPUS STORE 
For That Special 
Mother's Day Gift 

COKE" 1$ A REGISTERED TRADEMARK. COPYRIGHT © 1959 THE COCA-COtA COMPANY, 

'ONE'S A MEAL' 
Brooks System Sandwich Shops 

Fine Food For Everyone 
I N T H E V I L L A G E I N B R A E S W O O D 

2520 A m h e r s t 2252 W. Holcombe 
2128 P o r t s m o u t h 

Abracadabra 
Foolish boy—the best way to make a bot t le 
©T Coke disappear is to drink i t! Yes, 
swallow after swallow, t h a t cold crisp taste is 
rso deeply satisfying . . . and the lively l if t 
iis so bright and cheerful the whole day 
seems happier, just like magic. So open 
sesame! Just uncap the bott le and get 
r e a d y for The Pause T h a t Refreshes! 

B E R E A L L Y R E F R E S H E D . . . H A V E A C O K E I 

Bottled under authority of The Coca-Cola Company by 

HOUSTON COCA:COLA 
BOTTLiNG CO. 
Houston, Texas 

Do You Think for Yourself ? ( 
Uc. 1. Do you think tha t men who look you straight in a D 
')) the eye when they talk are (A) to be trusted? (B) B • 

nearsighted? (c) watching your reaction? c • 

2. Of three men who have asked her for a date, should A • 
a girl pick (A) the one with a big car and money? B • 
(B) the one who makes lots of jokes, bu t is broke? c • 
(c) the one who helped her s tudy for an exam?. 

A D 
BO 

a cQ 

3. Mountaineers say they climb a-mountain "because 
i t ' s there ." Does this strike you as (A) logical? 
(B) indicative of an inferiority complex? (c) 
symbol of man ' s drive to conquer nature? 

4. If you were offered a million dollars to be the first' A • 
man to fly to the moon, would you (A) leap a t the B • 
chance? (B) t ake the money and hire someone C D 
else to go? (c) find out why t he job paid so much? 

5. Do you think the maxim "A penny saved is a 
penny earned" is (A) an excuse for miserliness? 
(B) a thr i f t precept more people should follow?. 
(c) a disastrous economic policy? 

6. Do you believe t h a t the expression "Every cloud 
has a silver l ining" is (A) sticky sentimentali ty? 
(B) optimism with a poetic license? (c) faul ty 
meteorology? 

7. Do you think t h a t helping other people a t all t imes 
r f will (A) give you a lot of fun? (B) win you a lot of 

friends? (c) get you into a lot of trouble? 

A Q 
B D 
OQ 

A Q 
B D 
C D 

8. Do you think the pr imary purpose of parking a D 
meters is to (A) s top all-day parking? (B) raise B D 
money? (c) make people leave their cars a t home? c D 

m 

9. In choosing a filter cigarette, would you A D 
depend most (A) on the claims you read B D 
and hear? (B) on satisfying yourself t h a t C D 
you're getting the right filtration and 

. taste? (C) on the recommendations of 
your friends? 

W h e n y o u t h i n k for y o u r s e l f . . . you d e p e n d 
on j u d g m e n t , n o t chance, in your choice of 
c iga re t t es . T h a t is w h y m e n and w o m e n 
w h o t h i n k fo r t hemse lves usual ly smoke 
V I C E R O Y . T h e y k n o w t h a t only VICEROY 
h a s a t h i n k i n g m a n ' s filter a n d a s m o k i n g 
m a n ' s t a s t e . 

*If you have checked (C) on three out of the 
first four questions, and (B) on four out of the 
last jive... you certainly think for yourself! 

©1050, Brown * Williamson Tobacco Corp. 

VLQ 
Familiar 
pack or 
crush* 
proof 
box. 

The Man Who Thinks for Himself Knows O N L Y V I C E R O Y H A S A T H I N K I N G M A N ' S 
F I L T E R . . . A S M O K I N G M A N ' S T A S T E ! 
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No Time For Study I 
So you think you've been studying too hard. Listen 

to this little tabulation of the time spent in class or on 
studying by the average Rice student and you'll quit 
feeling sorry for yourself. 

There are 365 days in the year. The average Rice 
student sleeps 8 hours a day including afternoon sacks. 
This amounts to 122 days and leaves only 243 days for 
studying. 

But you have 3 months or 105 days off in the 
summer. This leaves only 138 days for scholarly pur-
suits. However, you have 14 days for Christmas vaca-
tion, 4 days each for Thanksgiving and Easter, and 3 
days off between semesters. This amounts to 25 days 
and leaves only 113 for class or study. 

Now, happily, we don't go to school on Sundays. 
This is 52 days in the year we may enjoy at the church 
or the beach of our choices, and leaves only 61 days to 
REALLY work. 

The average Rice student spends an hour for 
lunch and an hour for coffee in the lounge. This 
amounts to 30 days. He spends four hours on a date 
every Saturday night. This amounts to 208 hours or 
about 9 days. This leaves 22 days for studying or going 
to class. 

Now it is a known fact that it takes the average 
student a half an hour to quit talking or letting his 
mind wander before he gets down to studying and that 
during the last half hour he is too bored to get any-
thing out of it. This amounts to 365 hours or 15 days 
and leaves only 7 days for academic activities. 

But the average student skips or misses class 6 
days. This leaves only 1 day for school and studies. 

Now the time spent lighting cigarettes, coming to 
class late, or sleeping through lectures amounts, sta-
tistically speaking, to exactly 1 day. Thus the average 
student spends no time at all at studies or classes. 

• 0 

For Better and Worse 
This year has seen a great many changes in cam-

pus life—some for the better, some for the W9rse, some 
significant, anf$~ aome- not -worth" .the rtime and effort 
spent upon them. The most significant is the new form 
of student government, which, we hope, will bring a 
unity to the campus and strengthen the college system. 
We hope the college-class and resident-non-resident 
problems have been solved. 

Complaints about student apathy were answered 
with the Gripe Night Forum, which we hope will be-
come an annual affair, and with the formation of the 
Student Senate. 

The past few weeks have been occupied with the 
referendum over the Council's action on the assistant 
editorship of the Thresher. Misinterpretations, some 
hard feelings, and general misunderstandings compli-
cated what was really an unfortunate mishap. 

As for the Thresher's part in this affair, we were 
not succumbing to the temptations of yellow journal-
ism, nor were we initiating a bitter feud with the Stu-
dent Council. We were merely poking a little fun at 
people and groups who take themselves too seriously, 
sometimes- at .their own and others' expense, * 

The '58-'59 Thresher could have been better than 
it has been, but whatever its faults, we hope it has 
provided, if not some food for thought, at least for 
conversation—and we hope it has been read. 

1%2 
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AFTER FOUR YEARS 
THE CUSS OF '59 
WILL GO ITS WAY 

By ED SUMMERS 
The engineers and architects 

must look forward to at least one 
more year of school. For them, 
nothing distinguishes this sum-
mer from any that have preceded 
it. Next year they will return to 
Rice bypassed by their class, and 
will occupy unenviable positions 
as lonely relics from the past. 

Uncertain Plans 
A fraction of the class which 

looms alarmingly large to those 
who are not in it expect to start 
family life as soon after gradua-
tion as possible. Others will go 
into the armed services, most as 
officers. A few intend to go to 
graduate school. Many have jobs 
and an apartment waiting for 
them. And more than a few may 
grasp their degrees and wander 
off the platform, unsure whether 
ito turn right or left after they 
descend to the asphalt of the Lov-
ett Hall parking Jot, so uncertain 
are their plans. 

Memorable Moment 
The Class of '59, while it has 

its outstanding individuals, has 
not been a spectacular, exciting, 
or even especially colorful class. 
Its four years at Rice have been 
marked mainly by undramatic 
eij$ciency and competence. It has 
however, given the school its 
share of moments both rich and 
tragic, historic and petty, me-
morable and sad. Rice has been 
improved by their presence. 

30 Years From Now 
And ten or twenty or thirty 

years from now its members may 
return to stare through myopic 
eyes across broadening stomachs 
at the campus they roamed as 
young persons in the prime of 
life. They will eat barbecue and 
joke about each other's double 
chins or receding hairlines, and 
finally, after a speech by the 
president, will go sadly home and 
write out a check to the Alumni 
Association. . . 

To Face Society 
Between that time and now, 

this class must go out to face 
society on its own two feet. How 
long it maintains that upright 
position will be a direct reflec-
tion not only on them, but also 
on Rice Institute. We wish them 
luck. 

At the Crossroads 
The year's last issue of the 

Thresher marks the arrival of 
Rice Institute's senior class at the 
last and greatest crossroads of 
its college days. After four busy 
years of the best and the worst 
that Rice has to offer, the Class 
of '59 finds itself forced inexor-
ably closer to-that time when its 
members must see each other for 
the last time as undergraduate 
university students. 

Rice Ritual 
The Class of '59 will be able 

to invoke the traditional Rice 
ritual of grinding study and 
fierce relaxation for only a few 
more days and nights. After that 
time, there will be no dry-voiced 
professors, no carefree afternoons 
in the sun, no idle hours in the 
lobbies of Jones College, no mid-
night ordeals over lecture notes 
and coffee. There will be no 
school parties and dances, no 
roommate to tour the town be-
side, no steamy-eyed young la-
dies with whom to stroll the 
shaded sidewalks. 

Individuals 
After Doctor Houston has 

shaken the hand of each of the 
graduating members of this class 
—as he has done for thirteen 
years, and Doctor Lovett for 
thirty years before him—what 

PEANUTS 
(Peanuts is a regular feature of the Houston Prees) 

I 

I * i \ \ i 1 n 

ARE 
ITH ttOWFJ ANYONE! 

'72 th Night' Brings 
Illy ria To Houston 

The Annual Shakespeare Festi-
val of the Rice Players has by 
this time become a campus tradi-
tion — a tradition not only sus-
tained but given new life by their 
delightful production of "Twelfth 
Night" in the court of the Chem-
istry Building on May 3 and 4. 

"What You Will" 
The subtitle of this play is 

"What You Will," which might 
be freely translated "You Take It 
from Here" or "Write Your Own 
Ticket." There is a lightness and 
free swing about it; the whole 
affair is for the carefree and the 
young, and ?it contains no old 
people who need to be taken 
seriously or listened to respect-
fully. 

Smart Repartee 
Thus it is jfferhaps unmatched 

among Shakespearean comedies 
in the opportunity it gives to a 
considerable gsoup of young 
actors to try themselves out in 
the reading of blank verse, the 
timing of smart repartee and 
pantomime, and the licensed 
mugging of low comedy. There is 
nothing really harsh or somber, 
nothing that makes an excessive 
demand, and the whole piece be-
fits a balmy spring evening on 
the Gulf Coast, our own equival-
ent of Illyria. 

Instant Laughter 
Under the direction of Royal 

Roussel, the players contrived 
pretty well to balance the lyrical 
and romantic parts, the parts 
w h i c h are quietly enjoyed, 
against the comic scenes, which 
must and did win instant laugh-
ter. As Viola, Ginger Purington 
was notably successful in her 
restrained and sympathetic read-
ing of Shakespeare's verse, and 
put just the right degree of boy-
ishness into the part. 

Well-Costumed 
It is harder, apparently, for 

American undergraduates to ren-
der the decadent sentimentalism 
of Orsino, and the diverse senti-
mentalism, mingled with the pro-
fessional graciousness of the 
great lady, in the character of 
Olivia. In these parts Louis Bell 
and Pat Jones, well costumed and 
trained, were adequate but not 
subtle. 

Mechanics of Egotism 
Between the two groups moves 

the steward Malvolio, well play-
ed by Frank Dent in such a way 

as to bring out the mechanics 
of egotism. The best chance for 
teamwork comes in the great 
comic scenes, here carried off 
splendidly. Jim Bernhard's Sir 
Toby Belch attests his versatility 
and resourcefulness — a fitting 
pendant to the Falstaff, the Shy-
lock, and the Macbeth which he 
has contributed to former festi-
vals. 

Popgun Tempo 
There is an ease and firmness 

about Bernhard's acting that 
maintains a sense of direction 
even in the midst o ^ a l l the 

r frolicking. -*(A great Shakespear-
ean scholar once remarked that 
these are "drinking" but not 
"drunken" scenes.) Despite the 
ale and the pickled herring, Sir 
Toby must keep a comparatively 
even keel while Sir Andrew 
Aguecheek, brilliantly acted by 
James McCaslin, projects his dis-
continuous bits of folly with the 
tempo of a popgun. McCaslin got 
Sir Andrew just right; the "thin-
faced knave" would not be com-
plete without his quick reactions 
and the gleam of misplaced in-
spiration in his eye. 

Sprightly Maria 
The sprightly Maria of Lou-

ann Haarman kept fitting pace 
with this fine team. Sam Lux's 
Fool, minus cap and bells and 
bauble, was handsome, philoso-
phical, and lyrical. This is per-
haps as it should be, for the 
Fool's songs, excellently rendered 
by Lux, are not mere fooling, 
and yield much of the quality 
of the play. The music, from 
the opening strains which inspire 
Orsino's sentiments to the Fool's 
closing song, is of more than 
incidental importance, and the 
Players did well to abandon can-
ned music and to reply on cello, 
recorder, mandola, and oboe. 

Track Meet 
There are some difficulties 

about staging plays in our aca-
demic courts. The entrances used 
were so far apart, and so far 
from the central area, that 
occassionally the short scenes 
took on some of the aspects of 
a track meet. But the general 
setting was worth it. The en-
thusiasm and intelligence that 
have gone into this successful 
production deserve our admira-
tion and gratitude. 

—ALAN D. McKILLOP 

will become of them as individ-
uals? Do the roommates of four 
years separate and cease to exist 

to each other? Do student and 
study revert to their roles as 
strangers ? 
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coney and dent 
B y D O N C O N E Y a n d F R A N K D E N T 

liAST ANNOUNCEMENT . . . 
TWENTY-ONE days to the end, 
as in WOW! well, well, well, hell 
. . . it's the last of all possible 
dent and . . . NO! For The Last 
Time It'll be Coney and Dent. Al-
ter (Too Many) and a Half years 
of girp, gorp, snarf, scrod, ronde-
barf, ronderetch, rondelet (how 
did that get in here?), and "Of 
course, I'm in OWLS aren't I?," 
we managed to survive without 
going on pantypro, parkyticky-
pro, cone-y-pro, or thinking-evil-
things-about-the-rulers-in-Lovett-
Hall-pro. 

"Because" 
We wish to take this last op-

portunity to bow and scrape in 
the direction of the G.O.D. Adm. 
(Grand Old Dean and the you 
know what) Lovett Hall for two 
irreplaceable contributions to our 
vocabulary . . . "We hope this 
doesn't inconvenience you" and 
"Because . . . " After all our sage 
advice they still do as they dam 
well please . . . and so do the 
Rice Studs. 

The Parking lot is still miles 
away; every day in every way 
we're getting more and more tick-
ets; and we still don't know Why 
The Chimes Rang. 

At any rate we'll have one more 
fling at advice . . . First: 

TO THE FRESHMEN: at tne end 
of this year, please realize you 
can't make it (the grade, your 
date, anything); Go to T.U. or 
T.S.U. Even if you pass, it's 
just another adm. trick to get 
you back so you can b,e flunked 
NEXT year. 

TO THE SOPHOMORES: Your 

YOUR NEAREST 
CLEANERS 

Just Off the Campus . 

Sunset Cleaners 
& Laundry 

1706 Sunset JA 4-7648 
CHECKS CASHED 

grades might be good enough 
to get you into U of H any-

•.how. Just because you already 
have a suave date for Rondelet 
your Senior Year, don't think 
you're becoming a social l ion.. . 
the adm. will probably schedule 
all five of your finals at 8:00 
am on the first of all possible 
exam days so you'll have to 
start studying for them three 
weeks in advance. And there 
you'll be, walking into those 
finals a pre-Dean's Lister walk-
ing out a Pro Dean's Lister and 
trapped in this hole forever . . 
You didn't pass, you spassed. 

TO THE JUNIORS: Now your 
grades are so bad you can't 
possibly go anywhere else. . . 
in fact, you'll probably stay in 
this class forever so forget it 
all and Live! Live! Live! Bug, 
Date, Drop Freshman Girls. 
Run for office! If you get 
elected stay away from any 
Student Scenter. . . especially 
if you are a doughnut, wow. 
boola. boola. 

TO THE SENIORS: Contrary to 
adm. propaganda a Rice degree 
means nothing. (When youf 
grade average is a IV—nobody 

will hire you) . . . unless of 
course you want to rearrange 
grass pats, lay sidewalks, put 
in water mains, dig up side-
walks, plot new ingenious lo-
cations for student sprinklers 
and speak Spanish, you are 
welcome. If not, you are per-
fectly welcome to start over as 
a freshman. 

The Truth About $1928.38 
Since our days are nearly thru 

here, the dear old adm. finally re-
leased the accurate 100% correct 
figures to us dn the $1928.38 in-
vestment in each student: 

$.35 Gasoline expense for Mr. 
Dims to get to Gripe Night For-
um. 

$6.00 Playboy subscription for 
Cohen House. 

$7.12 Guano Solvent for Wil-
liam Marsh Rice's Statue, for 
Blue Ink used in printing covers 
and lines of test booklets. 

$662.78 a. for hand-thinned, 

She's ready for the Prom 

- how about YOU? -

RENT 

your summer formats.. 

choose white, or pastel 

Your Entire 
Outfit Includes 

Dinner Jacket. Trousers, 
> Formal Dress Shirt with 

oleated front. Studs, Cuff-
l i n k s . Suspenders, and 
color choice of matching 
Cummerbund, Tie, Hand-
kerchief, and B o u t o n -
niere set. 

SPECIAL PRICE f?.5Q 
For the Akt«« to Alt Hous-
ton tt%h School and Coltoflo 

Students 

PASTIL DINNER JACKETS 
SLIGHTLY HIGHER 

H O U S E O F F O R M A L 9 
1 4 0 2 M a i n CA 4 - 2 0 3 9 
Houston* Only Exclusive Formal 
Wear Stora tor Man and Boys 

hand-combed, hand-cleaned, and 
hand-planted grass pats which 
will be replaced every month in 
order that Inst, rabbits (many of 
which have become ill from eat-
ing commons garbige) may have 
soft, damp, fresh food. 

b. for imported Japanese mod-
em gold-plated lawn sprinklers. 

Mud-Making Beetles 
c. for imported hybrid afgan 

mud-making beetles which keep 
the ground at the proper ooze 
temperature for the incubation of 
three million anopheles mosqui-
toes imported from Monagrona 
City, Brazil. 

$1000.13 for the special tiny 
Pomeranian Pimpernel Pebbles 
(that strengthen our sidewalks) 
imported at great inconvenience 

(Continued on Page 6) 

VILLAGE C A F E T E R I A 
2529 R I C E B L V D . 

Breakfast — Lunches — Dinner 

60c — 75c — 85c 
IN THE VILLAGE 

Get WILDR00T 
CREAM-OIL Charlie! 

fff/t 
vlfj 

6. WASHINGTON, famous father, sayst 
"Makes your hair look real Georget* 

1 
Jvtt a lit tie bit 

of Wildroot £ ' i 
and... WOW! 

"Oh, to be in Elba... 
now that Winston9s there!" 

n 's WHATS UP FRONT THAT COUNTS 
The mystery is solved! Napoleon's 
famous gesture was just to reassure 
himself that he had plenty of cigarettes. 
His army may have traveled on its 
stomach, but the old boy himself 
wouldn't have been caught at Waterloo 
if he hadn't been checking the Belgian 

bistros for a spare carton of Winstons! 
There's a rare smoking treat that comes 
from Winston's famous Filter-Blend— 
which means a careful selection of fine, 
mild tobaccos specially processed for 
filter smoking. Try a pack real soon, 
and you'll agree that . . . 

Winston tastes good -
i e a cigarette should7 

W . X WSYNOLOS TOBACCO CO., WINSTON-SALEM. N. C. 
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LerrLj LoljJ 

Sfarf Planning 
Your Financial 

Future Now 
•tr. 

i n s u r a n c e 

Call FA 3-6507 Today 

CAMPUS 
CLEANERS & COLD 

STORAGE 

CONEY... 
(Continued from Page 5) 

from the top of Mount Everest 
by Dolly Llama and two native 
Yeti who failed Math 100 (one 
of whom fell off the mountain 
and on the way down screamed 
"Because!" twice.) 

Total: $1928.38 (joy.) 
And so, we "30" happily ever 

after with this cheery poem bor-
rowed from the prison paper at 
Huntsville: 

How do we know our youth is 
spent ? 

Our get-up-and-go has got up 
and went. 

Nevertheless, we have to grin 
When we think of where our 

get-up-and-go has been. 
Barf, forever 

6117 KIRBY IN THE VILLAGE 

CLOSE OUT 
1000 — $3.98 - $4.98 
Columbia, Mercury, 
Dot, Coral, London 

$1.98 
2><ml Ballad** 

ihiom slur 
5008 OLD RICHMOND ROAD 

•EUAigE >01* 

FUCK FLAK 

Downtown 
Include 'Al 

Last week, the headline on this 
column read, "Avalon repeats 
but not yet," which made no sense 
at all. This because the "a" in 
"repeats" should have been an 
"n". "For want of a shoe, a horse 
was . . . " etc. Its bad enough for 
you poor people to try to make 
sense out of this gibberish, and 
when the typesetter goes spas-
tic, it becomes completely hope-
less. (Or maybe it was because 
the brother of the Avalon's own-
er is our t y p e s e t t e r . Who 
knows ?) 

Downtown Goodies 

This weekend, we have all sorts 
of goodies downtown. "Al Ca-
pone," complete with machine gun 
is scheduled to run wild a t the 
Met. Rod Stelger plays the lead 
and it should be quite interest ing 
to compare his por t rayal with 
tha t of Edward G. Robinson's of 
a decade ago. The movie is- a 
kind of biography with newsreel 
overtones and sticks pre t ty close 
to the t rue story. Should be fa i r ly 

Goodies 
Capone' 

ML 

THlNKUSH 
PUT IN A GOOD WORD AND MAKE '25 

We're paying $25 each for the hundreds of Think-
lish words judged best! Thinklish is easy: it's new 
words from two words—like those on this page. 

English: INSECT-COUNTER English: FAKE FROG 

Send yours to Lucky Strike, Box 67A, Mount 
Vernon, New York. Enclose your name, address, 
college or university, and class. 

English: VALISE FOR A TRUMPET 

Thinklish: PESTIWATOR 

JACK BONANNO. U. OF SAN FRANCISCO 

Thinklish: SHAM PH IB IAN 

PEGGY ARROWSMITH, U OF S. CAROLINA ' 

English: MAN WHO STEALS FROM 

THE RICH AND GIVES TO THE POOR 

Thinklish: TOOTCASE 

JOYCE BASCH. PENN. STATE 

. DIVORCE p r o c e e o i n g S 

English 

STRIKE 

Thinklish translation: To 
smuggle loot, this fellow dons his 
plunderwear. For street fighting, he 
wears a rumblesuit. He totes his 
burglar tools in thuggage. The only 
honest thing about him is the Luckies 
in his pocket. (Like law-abiding folk, 
he enjoys the honest taste of fine 
tobacco!) In the old days, he'd be 
called a robbin' hood. Today, this 
churlish but altruistic chap is a 
(good + hoodlum) goodlum! 

r a u p h 0„NHHE»3SER. 
of w»ss0URl 

English: REFORM SCHOOL CLASS 

PHYLLIS DOBBINS. U . OF WASHIHOTON Get the genuine article ' .= 

Get t h e h o n e s t t a s t e 
of a LUCKY STRIKE 

Product 0, is our middle name 

good entertainment. 

Last Tear Puddles 
At the Majestic, after the last 

of the tear-puddles are mopped 
up, we will have this bit they've 
been advertising so heavily called 
"The Tempest." You may remem-
ber my diatribe against that 
cliche ridden western "Rio Bra-
vo" but this tops even that. This 
is a cliche ridden epic. We have 
the sinful queen, the revolting 
farm boy (or is it revolutionary 
farm boy?), the entire Spanish 
army for the mob scenes (you've 
heard about that, haven't you?) 

Spain no longer pays army 
salaries. MGM pays them and is 
entitled to the use of the army six 
mpnths of the year for all mob 
scenes they require. Anyway, in 
this tempest in a teapot, we keep 
jumping back and forth between 
Catherine's corrupt court and the 
Russian revolution. The pic is 
fine for lovers, lovers of epics, 
and small brats. Others, stay 
clear. 

"The Naked Maja" 
We caught the previews of 

"The Naked Maja" a t the Loews 
Monday night, and f rom wha t 
was to be seen, Ava Gardner will 
once again change costume, era, 
and bril l iantly ppr t ray herself , 
as she has been doing since World 
War II. This is the flick which 
iias been censored f r o m here to 
there, because it uses in its plot, 
ft Goya paint ing ' which the cur-
rent graybeards think is naughty . 
Other reviewers have panned this 
flick r a the r badly, but its worth-
while to go and compare the cen-
sorship in the Goya era with t h a t 
of the present day. The Inquisi-
tion caught up with the ar t i s t s 
both times. 

—RUKIB 

T h e S l e e p y V i e w 

Millions of times a year 
drivers and students keep 
awake with safe NoDoz 

Let NSDSz® alert you 
through college, too 
NoDoz keeps you alert with caf-
feine—the same pleasant stim-
ulant you enjoy in coffee. Fast-
er, handier, more reliable: non-
habit-forming NoDoz delivers an 
accurate amount of dependable 
stimulation to keep your mind 
and body alert during study and 
exams until you can rest or sleep. 

P. S.: When you need NoDoz, 
it'll probably be late. Play safe. 
Keep a supply handy. 

The safe stay awake tablet-
« available everywhere 
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THE OWLOOK 
Ife*' By TED HERMANN 

« This Saturday Rice's tennis, 
track, and golf squads converge 
on College Station for their fin-
al SWC action of the 1959 sea-
son. Meanwhile coach Del Mor-
gan's baseball squad engages the 
Baylor Bears here in Houston in 
a two game series which the 
Owls must win if they are to 
retain their number two. spot 
in the conference face and retain 
their possible but not probably 
chance for a tie for the title. 

Should Be Champs 
Behind the relentless onslaugh 

of defending single champion 
Ronnie Fisher and defending 
doubles champions Fisher and 
Art Foust, coach Sammy Giam-
malva's tennis team should eas-
ily capture the SWC tennis tour-
nament which got underway yes-
terday at Aggieland. 

Injuries Plague Owls 
With the loss of sprinter Char-

lie Rouse and quarter-miler Leo-
nard Faucett in a single week, 
coach Emmett Brunson's track 
team appears to have little chance 
of capturing the runners-up spot 
at the conference track meet 
which I predicted for them ear-

BULL SESSION 

Bandits Take 
Softball Title 

By BUDDY HERZ 
Urgent: Student Activity Card 

and PE card for 1959-60 are 
ready to be signed. Go to gym-
nasium, do not stop at go, do not 
Collect your PE pay. 

Bean's. Bandits 
Bean's Bandits reign as soft-

ball champs for the 1958-59 term. 
Yes, Larry Whitmire and com-
pany s k i m m e d by the Ball 
Snatchers 4-2 although Sonny 
Parks looked the sharper on the 
mound. Then too, Whitmire. didn't 
have yours truly to add to his 
strikeout total. "" 

The Bandits gained the finals 
dusting off Ishtah A.C. 9-5. The 
BS's bopped The Nads—that go, 
go, go team—12-10 in a game 
made more and more interesting 
by superb officiating. I got it at 
the plate. The Nads had reached 
the round of four by eking by 
the Group 7-6. 

Hanszen, 12-3 victprs over 
Wiess meets Baker for the col-
lege title while Will Rice and 
Wiess tangle today. 

Baker Riflemen 
Baker with a team average of 

618.5 took inter-college rifle team 
title with Jones' 610 good for sec-
ond. Jones had the high indi-

(Continued on Page 8) 

Got WILDR00T 
CREAM-OIL Charlie! 

HELEN OF TROY, N.Y. says:"There's no 
greece, just natural good grooming!" 

I Just a Httla bit 
of Wildroet £ 

and...WOW! 

lier in the year. Injuries have 
been the plague of the Owls all 
year. First it was hurdler Nor-
man Charlton, who received a 
leg injury, next came miler Ron-
ald Weber, and sprinter Gordon 
Speer. 

But even with fate working 
against them, the Owls should 
give SMU a pretty good run for 
their money Saturday in the race 
for the number two spot behind 
Texas. The injury-riddled sprint 
relay team will probably line 
up Saturday with a foursome of 
Gordon Speer, Allen Uhrig, Mick-
ey Hollingshead, and Taylor 
Jones. 

Owls Finishing High 
With Spring Sports 

Rice's spring athletes continued 
their winning ways last week by 
bringing home five victories, one 
defeat, and a second place finish 
in their tr iangular track meet 
last Saturday. Three of the vic-
tories came from Sammy Giam-
malva's tennis squad as they con-
tinued their undefeated ways. The 
other two victories came in the 
form of baseball victories over 
Texas Tech and Texas U. How-
ever, the single defeat was prob-
ably the most disastrous, for it 
almost completely crushed all 

S A N K 
O F H O U S T O N 

MEMBER FEDERAL DEPOSIT I N S U R A N C E C O R P O R A T I O N 

hopes for the conference baseball I games ahead of the Owls with 
crown. For the victorious Texas only two games remaining on 
Longhorns are now two full | their schedule. 

O R E H O U R 
M A R T I N I Z I H G 
To Acquaint You With Our New 

Fine Dry Cleaning Method . . . featuring 
MARTINIZING . . . the Most in Dry 

Cleaning. 

SHIRTS & LAUNDRY AT POPULAR PRICES 
One Hour Service on Request 

2400 Bolsover JA 3-9112 
Same Block as Post Office in the Village 

X 

I 

wmmmmm 
You 

can 
light either end! 

Get satisfoing flavor...So friendly to your teste! 

N O FLAT 
( "F ILTERED-OUT" 

FLAVOR! 

N O DRY 
" S M O K E D - O U T " : 

TASTE! 

See how Pall Mall's famous length of fine 
tobacco travels and gentles the smoke— 

makes it mild—but does not filter out 
that satisfying flavor! 

nm 

Outstanding... 
and they are Mild! 

HERE'S WHY SMOKE ^TRAVELED* THROUGH FINE TOBACCO TASTES BEST 

I
You get Pall Mall's ^ Pall Mall's famous Travels it over, 

famous length of the length travels and 
finest tobaccos f gentles the smoke 
money can buy. naturally . . . 

2 length travels and 
gentles the smoke 

© A . T . C O . Frvdxutof mtdiilf nawt 

under, around and 
through Pall Mall's 
fine tobaccos! 

$ 
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W I L L R E N T 
SPECIAL STUDENT RATlS 

F O R IV A L W E A R 

BULL... 
(Continued from Page 7) 

vidual college round with a 629. 
Track 

In intramural track, Bendy 
Poole copped the 50; Tom Mc-
intosh, 75; Bill Bucek, 100; Jack 
Whitley, 00 yard low hurdles; Jim 

Abbott, 440; and the 440 relay 
team of Poole, Ruasell Bowers, 
Jerry Comelander and Steve 
Thomas. Mike Irwin took the 
high jump; Butch Blume the 
broad jump with a new record of 
20' 6"; Bill (Bubbles) Donaldson 
the shot put and Willie Preston 
the softball throw. 

iga^ettes 
"wti 

COLLEGE PUZZLE CONTEST 
FOR STUDENTS AND FACULTY MEMBERS 

economy 
rformance 

25 SECOND P R I Z E S : 
C O L U M B I A S T E R E O P H O N I C 

HI FI S E I S 

Big S t e r e o " s t y l e d 

engineered fo; the most 
exacting taste 

y-:.. >5̂ °̂  

100 THIRD PRIZES: 

LIGHT UP AND LIVE IT UP 13 great cigarettes offer you 627 chances to win! 
So pick your pack-save the six wrappers-and get going! It's crossword puzzle fup and real 
smoking pleasure all the way! 

ENTER OFTEN-HAVE F U N - A N D WIN! But think carefully! This puzzle is not as easy as it looks. At 
first the DOWN and ACROSS clues may appear simple. There may appear to be more than one "right" 
answer. For example, the clue might read: "Many a coed will be given her best date's P - -N." Either " I" 
(PIN) or " E " (PEN) would seem to fit. But only one answer is apt and logical as decided by the judging staff, •" 
and therefore correct. Read the rules carefully. ENTER AS OFTEN AS YOU WISH. Good luck! 

E M E R S O N T R A N S I S T O R 

RADIOS 

P a c k e d with power. . 

p l a y s 1500 hrs on 1 set 

of b a t t e r i e s 

500 FOURTH PRIZES 
Cartons of America s finest cigarettes 

RULES-PLEASE READ CAREFULLY 

1. The College Puzzle Contest is open to college 
students and college faculty members except em-
ployees and their immediate families of Liggett 
& Myers and its advertising agencies. 

2. Fill in all missing letters . . . print clearly. Use 
of obsolete, archaic, variant or foreign words 
prohibited. After you have completed the puzzle, 
send it along with six empty package wrappers 
of the same brand from L&M, Chesterfield or 
Oasis cigarettes (or one reasonable hand-drawn 
facsimile of a complete package wrapper of any 
one of the three brands) to: Liggett & Myers, 
P. O. Box 271, New York 46, N. Y. Enter as 
often as you wish, but be sure to enclose six 
package wrappers (or a facsimile) with each 
entry. Illegible entries will not be considered. 

3. Entries must be postmarked by midnight, 
Friday, May 29,1959 and received by midnight, 
Friday, June 5,1959. 

4. Entries will be judged by the Bruce-Richards 
Corporation, an independent judging organiza-
tion, on the basis of logic and aptness of thought 
of solutions. In the event of ties, contestants will 
be required to complete in 25 words or less the 
following statement: "My favorite cigarette is 
Chesterfield) (L&M) or (Oasis) because ". 

Jntries will be judged on originality, aptness of 
thought and, interest by the Bruce-Richards 
Corporation. 'Duplicate prizes will be awarded 
in event of final ties. Illegible entries will not be 
considered. By entering all entrants agree that 
the decision of the judges shall be final and 
binding. 

5. Solutions must be the original work of the 
contestants submitting them. All entries become 
the property of Liggett & Myers and none will 
D6 returned. 

t . Winners will be notified by mail as soon as 
possible alter completion of tne contest. 

7. This contest is subject to all Federal, State 
and local laws and regulations. 

£ 

f HURRY! ENTER NOW! CONTEST CLOSES MAY 29 ,1959 

I CLUES ACROSSt 

1. These may indicate that a nation is prepared to wage war in the air. 
• 6. Some college students. 
| 10. When at Light up an Oasis. 
I 11. Sinking ship deserter. 

112. Plural pronoun. 

13. One expects discussions in a sociology class. 
. 16. A student's careless might annoy a short-story instructor. 
I 17. Initials of Uruguay and Denmark. 
I 18. Germanium (Chem.) 

119. Nova Scotia (Abbr.) 

21. It probably would count when you pick a horse to bet on. 
22. Sometimes a girl on a date must into her pocketbook to help 

I pay the tab. 
I 23. The muscle-builder's may fascinate a poorly developed man. 

124. Chemical Engineer (Abbr.) 

26. Campers will probably be by a forest fire. 
29. When starting a trip, tourists usually look forward to the first 

I 31., At home. 

32. Literate in Arts (Abbr.) 

133. Familiar for faculty member. 

35. Associate in Arts (Abbr.) 
36. One could appear quite harmless at times. 

137. Reverse the first part of "L&M". 

38. What will soon appear in a bombed-out city. 

I CLUES DOWN I 
1. The beginning and end of pleasure. 

12. A rural . . . ; can be inviting to a vacationist. 

3. Second and third letters of OASIS. 

14. When one is packed, it could be exasperating to remember 

a few articles that should be included. 
5. It would pay to be careful when glass is 

a 6. Grounds to relax oil with a mild CHESTERFIELD. 
I 7. Author Ambler. 
I" 8. District Attorney (Abbr.) . ' ' , k i , 

9. A from Paris should please the average woman. 
12. An inveterate traveler will about distant lands. 

114. . are hard to study. 

15. 8tone, Bronze and Iran 
20. How Mexicans say> Yes". 

I 23. All L&M cigarettes are " high" in smoking 
I 25. May be a decisive (actor in winning a horse race. 

27. Initials of Oglethorpe, Iona, Rutgers and Emerson. 

1 

vmmm 
0 E l 

MINT CLEARLY! ENTER At OPTO* At YOU WltM 
Mill to Littttt & Myers, P. 0. Box 4 ? y t o w WrkW, New York. Be 
ture to attaeh tlx empty p»ek»«e wrappers Of We u m e brand (or 
faesimile) from Chesterfield, L&M, or I 

H—is. 

Address. 

28. United Nations Organisation < 
30. Golf mound. l _ . i a . 
32. Colloquial for place where the finest tobaccos ire tested for L&M. 
33. Poet Laureate (Abbr.) • 
34. Filter ends. 
35. What Abner might be called. 
86. Bachelor of Education 

This entry must be postmarked befoM Midnight, May 29,1981. end 
received at P. 0 . Box 271, New York M, New York, by midnight. 
I s m S, 1989. o 
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